MEMORANDUM


Date:

9th October 2004

To: 

UNICEF Division Directors and Heads of Offices at NYHQ

From: 

Toshiyuki Niwa

Deputy Executive Director

Subject: 
Common Services Digital Archives Programme – 

 
UNICEF DAP Coordinators and Divisional Focal Points

In 2003, the Task Force on Common Services approved and funded a project to undertake strategic planning for the development of a Digital Archives Programme [DAP] within the Common Services framework.  The project is under the management of the Common Services Working Group on Archives and Records Management (WGARM) with representation from Participating Organizations [UNPOs] UNDP, UNICEF, UNFPA, UNOPS, and the UN Secretariat.

The project also forms part of UNICEF’s Strategic Information Strategy and is being coordinated with other UNICEF information management initiatives.

The goal of DAP is to ensure that digital information of long-term value is appropriately captured, maintained, preserved and made available as a corporate resource.  When implemented, the DAP will enable business units to identify archival records in digital formats at the beginning of their life cycle and apply appropriate retention criteria.  

This planning phase of DPA comprises three elements:

· An assessment and analysis of technical and administrative infrastructure, which includes current policies, practices and technologies, relating to the creation, identification and preservation of digital records. 
· The design of a DAP framework which includes a comprehensive set of digital standards, specifications, requirements, preservation strategies and appropriate DAP model(s).  

· An Implementation Plan that describes a high level approach linking the current technical and administrative infrastructure to the proposed DAP design.  

The project is being undertaken by a consulting firm, under the management of the UNPOs WGARM and DAP project manager.  Co-ordinators for UNICEF’s participation in the project have also been nominated.  I request your assistance in identifying division and office focal points to act as liaison between your office and UNICEF’s DAP project co-ordinators, to facilitate and validate the collection of information, and to attend meetings and presentations.  
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Annexes attached herewith provide more detail on the role of the focal points.  Please forward to Mr. Adhiratha Keefe [cc to Mr. Howard Dale] of the Strategic Information Section your department’s focal point(s); Either will be available to guide you if further clarification is required (akeefe@unicef; hdale@unicef.org)  Department focal points will be briefed in October, thus your designation of staff by 22nd October would be appreciated.

One of the UNICEF DAP coordinators will specifically act as liaison for UNICEF  ITD related issues and work closely with the other co-ordinators to reviewing responses for completeness to assure all UNICEF concerns are fully addressed

The identification and preservation of the Organization’s digital archives will enable the organization to make good use of precedent and of organizational experience, and I am most grateful for your co-operation in this effort.  

Thank you.


        encs.
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